PRESS RELEASE 

Monday morning June 18, 2007 at 9am five lawyers representing approximately fifteen lawyers will try to gain entry to Alberta Energy Utilities Board hearing in Rimbey, AB to register their objections and demand the EUB conduct a full and complete inquiry of private investigators that may have trespassed into the sanctuary of solicitor client privilege. 

Lawyers representing hundreds of landowners opposed to AltaLink’s 500 KV export transmission line, are furious that private investigators were observed on several occasions intruding into solicitor and client discussions relating to the proceedings underway, and have presented conduct consistent with attempts to monitor communications and strategy discussed between legal counsel and their clients.

The hearing underway in Rimbey is closed to the public and access is restricted only to counsel in the active cross-examination of the AltaLink panel presenting evidence. All other counsels are banned from the court house and must watch the proceedings with the public in the Rimbey Recreation Center, behind the court house. AltaLink has denied any association with private investigators, however the EUB has not!
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PRESS RELEASE
Monday morning June 18, 2007 the public was completely shut out of the public hearing in Rimbey. The video and audio links were shut off as five Lawyers for the landowners demanded access to the court house to register their concerns that the entire process has been tainted by private investigators who have egregiously invaded solicitor-client privilege.  

Lawyers this morning want the Alberta Energy Utilities Board (EUB) to disclose the extent of the EUB’s involvement, or not, directly or indirectly, and either ADMIT OR DENY association or involvement with the hiring of private investigators.

The Board ruled this morning the issues are irrelevant to the proceedings underway. After ruling however, the board did state that the head office in Calgary did indeed hire the private investigators and stated it did not receive privilege information. The lawyers (all) representing the landowners then filed their objections and asked the Board to recuse itself.
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